
May 31, 2021

Dear Dr. Haas and Members of the Albemarle County School Board,

As parents, educators, and public school stakeholders, we are seeking a truly inclusive school
system; one that, in the words of Albemarle County Public Schools’ Anti-Racism Policy, is
committed to "eliminating inequitable practices and cultivating the unique gifts, talents, and
interests of every child to end the predictive value of social or cultural factors, such as race,
class, or gender, on student success." We are grateful for your leadership in this endeavor.

The two biggest gaps between our shared aspiration and our experiences and observations are:
(1) ongoing disparities between racial groups in student academic performance, achievement,
participation in academic programs, and discipline; and, (2) the extent to which our schools feel
welcoming and inclusive for students and families of color and LGBTQIA+ students and families.

We, the undersigned members of the Albemarle County Public Schools community, are writing
to express our strong support for:

● Tools that support educators in implementing the ACPS Anti-Racism Policy including
professional development in culturally responsive practices;

● Implementation of classroom materials and instruction such as J.T. Henley Middle
School’s Courageous Conversations; and,

● Adoption of the ACPS Policy on the Treatment of Transgender and Gender Expansive
Students in Schools.

Like you, we believe that "educators play a vital role in reducing racism and inequity by
recognizing the manifestations of racism, creating culturally inclusive learning and working
environments, and dismantling educational systems that directly or indirectly perpetuate racism
and privilege through teaching, policy, and practice." (Anti-Racism Policy)

We believe that these ambitious policies must now be coupled with the development of
instructional practices that will bring these policies to life. That is why we support a district-wide
commitment to both the training of teachers and administrators in culturally responsive teaching
practices and to the selection and use of “curriculum and instructional materials for all grades
[that] reflect cultural and racial diversity and include a range of perspectives and experiences,
particularly those of historically underrepresented groups of color.” (Anti-Racism Policy)
Requests to censor lessons and materials based on a perceived “inappropriateness” of subject
matter are very concerning, particularly after these resources have already been deemed
age-appropriate for classroom use according to ACPS Learning Resources Policy (IIAA).

Most families and teachers are excited to see new, more honest conversations and lessons
about race and our difficult history regarding race. We cannot teach honestly about racism if we
do not also acknowledge the ways in which all aspects of our identities work together to form
our perspectives and experiences. For this to happen, educators must engage in ongoing
development of culturally responsive instructional practices and they must have the authority
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and autonomy to select supplemental materials that recognize, affirm, and celebrate every
single member of their classroom communities.

According to the Virginia Department of Education, “Every Virginia student, regardless of their
gender identity, gender expression, or sexual orientation, has a right to learn free from
discrimination and harassment.” A national survey by GLSEN has found that 84% of
transgender youth feel unsafe at school, had significantly lower GPAs than their cisgender
peers, were more likely to miss school out of concern for their safety, and were less likely to plan
on continuing their education. More than fifty percent of transgender and non-binary youth
seriously considered suicide in the past year (The Trevor Project’s National Survey on LGBTQ
Youth Mental Health 2020). It is imperative that we create school environments in which
LGBTQIA+ students feel safe, supported, and free to express themselves openly.

Pursuant to §22.1-23.3 of the Code of Virginia, Albemarle County Public Schools must adopt
policies, procedures, and practices for an inclusive school environment for LGBTQIA+ students
prior to the start of the 2021-2022 school year. In fact, Albemarle County Public Schools has
already expressed a commitment to creating an inclusive curriculum that represents the
diversity in identities that make up our community. To do so, current school practices must be
amended to ensure that the ACPS Equity Education Policy (IGAK) and the Equal Educational
Opportunities Policy (JB), which offer enhanced inclusion of LGBTQIA+ youth, are consistently
applied and enforced.

There is a common misconception that race, bias, and LGBTQIA+ topics must be relegated to
advisory lessons and the Family Life Education curriculum, so that parents may opt their
children out of these conversations. The reality is that as long as there are BIPOC and
LGBTQIA+ people in our schools and communities, these conversations will occur naturally and
spontaneously throughout the school day. There is no model for inclusivity and culturally
responsive teaching that permits those identities and topics to remain separated and siloed. We
must have faith in our educators to do their jobs of developing classroom communities, teaching
students empathy and social emotional learning, and answering questions in age-appropriate,
supportive ways.

Therefore, parents of children in Albemarle County Public Schools should not be given the
option to opt out of critical lessons such as Henley’s Courageous Conversations. Allowing
families to opt out of lessons that make them uncomfortable would undermine the professional
decision-making of your staff and send a powerful message of exclusion to families of color and
to LGBTQIA+ students and families. To permit parents to opt out on the basis of religious beliefs
that deny the existence of transgender and non-binary individuals would be a violation of the
2020 Virginia Values Act, which prevents discrimination against LGBTQIA+ individuals in public
spaces, including public schools.

It is the moral imperative and the duty of Albemarle County Public Schools to uphold their
commitment to equity and inclusion in all ACPS schools through the development of culturally
responsive educators, the implementation of an anti-racism curriculum such as Henley’s
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Courageous Conversations, and through the adoption and enforcement of the Policy on the
Treatment of Transgender and Gender Expansive Students in Schools.

To add your name to this letter, please complete the form below:
https://forms.gle/LwFV6W6E6fuTtgUu5
(Your name will not appear immediately on the list...I will add it manually. You only need to fill
out the form once. Thanks!)

Sincerely,

1.) Sarah Harris, Parent, White Hall District
2.) Scott Guggenheimer, Parent, White Hall District
3.) Alison Miller, Parent, White Hall District
4.) Julie Govan, Parent, Samuel Miller District
5.) Heidi Gilman Bennett, Parent, Samuel Miller District
6.) Sam Harris, Parent, White Hall
7.) Amanda Kahle Alger, parent, Rio district
8.) Kerri Murphy, Rivanna District
9.) Carolyn Schuyler, LCSW and Parent, Rivanna District
10.) Erin Lemon, parent, White Hall District
11.) Stacy Williams, parent, 2 children in Albemarle schools
12.) Julia Taylor, Parent, Brownsville
13.) Rebecca Kendall, parent, White Hall District
14.) Cael Kendall, parent, White Hall District
15.) Mindy Beaumont, ACPS Parent
16.) Elke Beaumont, WAHS Student
17.) Molly Harris, Brownsville Elementary Student
18.) Anna Stockdale, parent, White Hall district
19.) Nicholas Nacey, parent of 2 Henley Middle students and 1 Brownsville student,

Whitehall District
20.) Mikhal Salzberg, Parent, White Hall District
21.) Adam Salzberg, Parent, White Hall district
22.) ECH, Student, Henley Middle School
23.) Mr. & Mrs. Hiawatha Clemons, III; parents of 2 future ACPS students
24.) Mary Nacey, parent, White Hall district
25.) Max Harris, Student, Brownsville Elementary School
26.) Margot Diaz, Parent of ACPS students, Whitehall District
27.) Paul Martin, Parent, Western Albemarle High School
28.) Michele Claibourn, Parent, Western Albemarle High School
29.) Sharon Webb. teacher
30.) Dana Griffin, Parent at WES, Jouett & Community Lab School
31.) Sidney Griffin, Parent, Woodbrook ES, Jouett MS, and Community Lab School
32.) Ryan Miller - Parent White Hall District
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33.) Sebastian Farrish, student
34.) Emma Alger- student- AHS
35.) june bennett, student, henley
36.) Ashley Geisler, Parent, White Hall District
37.) Sarah Blosser, parent, Brownsville Elementary
38.) Sherry Keenan Parent/Grandparent, White Hall
39.) Deena Morris Hambsch, Parent of Henley Student, Samuel Miller district
40.) Katie Fusco, Parent, Samuel Miller District
41.) Zarina Burdge, parent, Rio district
42.) Karl Hambsch, Parent, Samuel Miller District
43.) Ryan Burdge, parent, Rio district
44.) Chris Booz, Henley Middle School teacher
45.) Tracy Allen. Albemarle county schools
46.) Laura Steenburgh, Parent, Western Feeder Pattern
47.) Abby Kimbrough, parent, Murray Elementary and Henley Middle
48.) Clare Ruday, Monticello, Burley, & Mountain View parent
49.) Vernon Liechti, teacher
50.) Dr. Sean Ruday, Education Professor and ACPS parent
51.) Jennifer Snyder, Brownsville Parent
52.) Emily Mathon, Parent, Rio District
53.) Jessica Sewell, parent, Western Albemarle High School
54.) Andrew Johnston, Parent, Western Albemarle High School
55.) Amber Capron, ACPS Parent
56.) Benjamin Johnston, Student, WAHS
57.) Jen MacDonald--teacher
58.) Amber Roberts, Parent & Educator, Rio District
59.) Cheryl Knight, ACPS Teacher
60.) Alexa Quinn, education researcher and parent, Samuel Miller
61.) Brianne Kirkpatrick, ACPS parent
62.) Jackson Samples, Albemarle County Resident
63.) Am Gaertner, classroom teacher, Broadus Wood Elementary School
64.) Rebecca Deaton, Parent of three ACPS students(White Hall)
65.) David Lemon, parent, White Hall District
66.) Mila Zimmerman, Agnor Hurt/Burley Middle School Parent
67.) Ahna See, parent of 3 ACPS students
68.) Vanessa Crawford, parent, WAHS and Community Lab
69.) Chad Ratliff, Parent & ACPS Principal, Rio District
70.) Jason See, Parent at Henley Middle
71.) Orman L Kimbrough, Parent, Henley M. S. & V. L. Murray Elementary
72.) Julie Stavitski, ACPS educator
73.) Annie Nacey, Henley Student
74.) Kimberly Dowdell, Rivanna school district, Stony Point
75.) John Wharton, AHS parent, Rio District
76.) Ollie Nacey, Henley 8th grader



77.) Nicole Root, Parent, Rio District
78.) Melinda Whitehurst, parent, Samuel Miller district
79.) Michael Craddock, Director - Center I, Parent, Rivanna District
80.) Opal Kendall, Student, WAHS
81.) Julia Mills, parent of 3 acps students
82.) Alexandra Blaine, Former Student, MHS
83.) Beth Garriott, parent, Brownsville Elementary
84.) Phoenix Claibourn, Student, Henley
85.) William Robinson, Parent, Brownsville Elementary
86.) Katherine Black, Parent, Brownsville and Henley
87.) Michelle Wright, White Hall District
88.) Nola Miller, Parent, White Hall District
89.) Jacob See, 11th grade Student, Western Albemarle Highschool
90.) Laura Neu-parent and Henley PaTSO VP
91.) Amelia Bochain, Teacher, Henley Middle School
92.) Steve Bates, Parent, White Hall District
93.) Sabrina Fuller, UVA student & Albemarle resident passionate about education and

equality
94.) Beth Costa, Henley Principal and Parent, MHS Parent
95.) Allie Pesch, Parent, Henley Middle and Crozet Elementary
96.) Mary McLachlan, Henley Middle School Teacher
97.) Heather Dressel, parent, Brownsville/Henley
98.) Jeannine Robertazzi, parent, Whitehall district
99.) James Gammon, Parent, Crozet Elementary
100.) Angie Brement, Mother of 2 ACPS students
101.) Ellen Spangler, Parent, Brownsville Elementary
102.) Josh Flaherty, Parent and Teacher
103.) Katelyn Sevin, WAHS & BES parent
104.) Jennie More, parent, White Hall District
105.) Koby More, parent, White Hall District
106.) Paige Perriello, Pediatrician and Parent, Samuel Miller District
107.) Atieno Bird, student parent, White Hall District
108.) Marijean Oldham, ACPS parent
109.) Ryan Looney, Henley, WAHS/Center1 parent and ACPS Aluma
110.) Sally Williamson, parent, Rivanna District
111.) Melissa Miles, Parent, WAHS
112.) Tim Rose
113.) Amy Yeargan, Parent, Albemarle High district
114.) Dr. Kara Kavanagh, Education professor, ACPS parent, Scottsville District
115.) Elena Alba-Cantone, Classroom Teacher, Jack Jouett Middle School
116.) Bettina Stevens, ACPS Parent Mountain View Elementary School
117.) Suzette Mata, parent Henley Middle School
118.) Sarah Scott, parent, Western Albemarle High School



119.) John Hickey.  Grandparent, Crozet resident, grandsons attend Murray elementary
school.

120.) Melissa Moore, ACPS parent
121.) Jill Rose, Parent, Henley
122.) Heather Skeeles-Shiner, parent of 3 ACPS students
123.) Amy Cobert, SLP and parent
124.) Susan Klobuchar, parent of 3 ACPS students (Henley & Brownsville)
125.) Sean Bennett, ACPS parent
126.) Allie Hill, Parent, Henley MS & WAHS
127.) Lisa Medders, Parent, AHS
128.) Lara Medders, Student, AHS
129.) Corey Medders, Parent, AHS
130.) Nicole Schroeer, Parent Western Albemarle HS
131.) Lori Mack, Teacher, C4LG
132.) Kate Fordyce, parent, White Hall district
133.) Laura Bates, Parent of 3, Albemarle County Schools
134.) Marta Huckstep, parent, Broadus Wood Elementary and Jack Jouett Middle School
135.) Beth Whitehouse, Teacher
136.) Heather Marcel, parent, WAHS
137.) Lee Marcel, Student, WAHS
138.) Josie Brement, Henley student
139.) Jenny Turner, HMS parent
140.) Lilly Turner, HMS student
141.) Dan & Sue Ann Conquest - Rio district
142.) Adrienne Kim Bird, parent WAHS
143.) Vicki Hobson, ACPS educator and parent, White Hall district
144.) Mary LaVoy, parent
145.) John LaVoy, parent
146.) James Mandell, parent, Western Albemarle High School
147.) Alana Fiano - Henley teacher
148.) Katherine Gerry, classroom teacher, Broadus Wood elementary
149.) E. Allison Lyons, mother 2 students Brownsville elementary
150.) Ann Tucker, Murray District, parent of LGBTQ
151.) Dr and Mrs David Hawkes, grandparents of girl at Henley Middle School
152.) Chris Seaman, Parent, Brownsville Elementary
153.) Trudy Brement, Former/Future WAHS student
154.) Julia Hill, Student, Henley Middle School
155.) Chris Bunin, Teacher AHS, Parent for children at SRE
156.) Monica Atkinson, Burley MS and Albemarle HS parent
157.) Jerri Emm, parent
158.) Natasha Heny, parent of MHS student
159.) Tim Hensen, Parent, Meriwether Lewis School
160.) Megan Driscoll White Hall District
161.) Stephanie Passman, ACPS teacher



162.) Jessica Simmons, parent Henley and Western
163.) Kay Slater, parent WAHS, White Hall District
164.) Tim Hickey, Parent, Samuel Miller District
165.) Molly Bishop Shadel, Parent, Henley Middle and AHS
166.) M. Johnson, they/them, teacher, Monticello High School
167.) Hailey Ballard, teacher, Baker-Butler Elementary
168.) Cheryl Edgerton, Burley Middle School Teacher
169.) Abbey Plein Classroom Teacher Jouett
170.) Katie Fox, White Hall district
171.) Shannon Mound, Teacher, Monticello High School
172.) Jenny Ramirez, 2 kids at WAHS
173.) Jenna Magistro, Teacher, Henley MS
174.) Steve Caminati, Parent, Brownsville Elementary School
175.) Elizabeth Bunin, 3rd grade Stone-Robinson  teacher and parent
176.) Mike Fox, White Hall District
177.) VIctoria Megginson, Jouett teacher, parent of an AHS student and Jouett student
178.) Morgan See 4th grader Brownsville
179.) Lauren Caminati, parent, teacher, White Hall district
180.) Deborah Norton, AC resident and parent of a former ACPS student
181.) Emily See, student, Henley Middle School
182.) Jill Williams, Teacher, Western Albemarle High School
183.) Rachel Chidester MS Special Education, ACPS Parent
184.) Melissa Brown, Teacher, AHS, White Hall District
185.) Alexa Bolden, CBASE Teacher, Henley Middle School
186.) Andrea Mayfield, Parent, Western Albemarle High School
187.) Filadelfia Soto- teacher & aunt Baker Butler/Stone Robinson
188.) Karen Fink, school counselor & parent, Broadus Wood Elementary
189.) Kelly Nelson, parent - WAHS and Henley
190.) Steve Whitaker, Jouett Middle School teacher
191.) Claire Fisher, Parent, Whitehall
192.) Trace Carter, teacher and parent of 2, White Hall district
193.) Kelly Mahanes, Brownsville
194.) Lauren Boggs Meslar, Student Parent, Former ACPS Teacher, Samuel Miller District
195.) Sheila M Hauser, former ACPS student and parent and present TA Henley Middle

School
196.) Rosemary Joss; former Murray, Henley, Western student
197.) Melissa Kelly, ACPS Parent & Employee
198.) Scott Clothier, Scottsville district
199.) Renee Branson, mother of 3 ACPS students and Executive Director at the Sexual

Assault Resource Agency
200.) Sarah Kasen, Crozet Elementary & Henley Middle School Parent
201.) Aimee Carter (Samuel Miller, incoming parent)
202.) Beth Monaco, Rio District
203.) Jon Barber, teacher, Henley Middle School



204.) Graham Hill, Student
205.) Liz C. Taylor, parent of three ACPS students
206.) Nancy Kliewer, parent, White Hall district
207.) Monica Laux, ACPS Educator
208.) Stacey Ago, Brownsville and Henley parent
209.) Jessa Lucia, Rivanna District Parent and ACPS Teacher
210.) Lucinda Hart
211.) Jack Looney, WAHS/Henley parent, Whitehall district
212.) Clifford Keenan. Parent/Grandparent, White Hall District
213.) Tricia Howell, Community Member & Nonprofit Program Partner, Districtwide
214.) Tannis Fuller, ACPS parent: Southern Feeder Pattern
215.) Leah Paige, parent White Hall district
216.) Doug Paige, parent White Hall district
217.) Emily Holmstrom, School Counselor - Agnor-Hurt Elementary
218.) Liz Herlevsen parent of Henley student
219.) Lindley Stakem, Parent at Henley and VL Murray
220.) Yulin Dudley, ACPS parent
221.) Deanine Lilley, teacher Jouett
222.) Trevor Shand, Parent, Monticello High School
223.) Lena Lewis, parent MHS district
224.) Aurore Hutter, Scottsville District Parent
225.) Nora Hambsch, Student at Henley Middle School
226.) Bruno Coelho, community member, parent
227.) Jenny Reid, parent, Henley & WAHS
228.) Jason Collier, ACPS Parent and Educator
229.) Sarah Lepore, Parent, Western Albemarle
230.) Pamela Cairns, Henley Middle School
231.) Matt Shadel, Parent, Henley and AHS
232.) Karen Waters-Wicks, ACPS grandparent & Administrator
233.) Makayla Fletcher, student, AHS
234.) Hannah Baran, Teacher
235.) Sarah Reyes,  Teacher & Parent,  AHS & MVES
236.) Kaylee Weber, Student, AHS
237.) Carrie Rocket, educator, Henley Middle School
238.) Ryan and Maia Ritter, parents (Henley Middle) and ACPS alumna
239.) Johnel Childress.Albemarle High School Teacher
240.) Paige White, AHS Student
241.) John Howard-Smith, WAHS alum, Albemarle County resident
242.) Kristina Kilgallen-Collier, Teacher, Western Albemarle High School
243.) Laura DeNunzio, parent, Whitehall district
244.) Lauri Campbell RIO district
245.) Caroline Hill, student at WAHS
246.) Heather Lutz Lim, Albemarle County Resident
247.) Bonnie Wilfore, former ACPS teacher/grandparent ACPS student



248.) Camden Miller, Student, Henley
249.) Jared Govan, parent of three ACPS students (and two future ones)
250.) Walker Duncan, Parent, WAHS
251.) Nancy McCarthy, mother of two ACPS students
252.) Diana Kim, Graduating Student, WAHS
253.) Mary Govan, 10th grade student at Albemarle High School
254.) Medha Vullikanti, Student at Western Albemarle High School
255.) Parinamika Chaturvedi, Student, WAHS
256.) Christine Gresser, Monticello HS Parent
257.) Tina Goode, parent of two former students and Burley teacher
258.) Anya Rothman, Student, Albemarle High School
259.) Kimberly Warnick, Brownsville and Henley parent, Henley school counselor
260.) Christopher Brement, Student Parent
261.) The Rev. Amanda Kotval, ACPS parent
262.) Lynda McDowell, Grandparent
263.) Marla Muntner, former teacher, godparent to ACS student, Samuel Miller District
264.) Faith Carria Joy, Crozet resident & parent of pre-schooler/future ACPS student
265.) Helen Alston, community member
266.) Kathy Neesen, Parent of a Brownsville elementary student
267.) Trina Clark, Parent ACPS
268.) Libbie Faulconer, Murray Parent
269.) Sephira Ainsworth - Student
270.) Brett Stone, parent of Henley and WAHS students
271.) Aurore Padilla - Student at Western Albemarle High School
272.) Kirsten Howard, parent, Scottsville District
273.) Elizabeth Bailey, graduating senior, Western Albemarle High school
274.) Ella Hughes, Student, Western Albemarle High School
275.) Jenny & Joseph Arcidicono, Samuel Miller District
276.) Laurel Geis, Parent, Western Albemarle HS and JT Henley Middle School
277.) Ashley Seawell DRT/Teacher Stony Point
278.) Paige Lindblom, Parent, Monticello High School
279.) Stella Kim, Parent WAHS
280.) Sarah Lewis MSW, LCSW mother of ACPS student
281.) LeAnn Buntrock JD PhD Mother of ACPS student
282.) Kennedy Buntrock ACPS student
283.) Isabella Kim, Western Albemarle High School Senior
284.) Amanda Sovik-Johnston PhD CEO Virginia Family Therapy, mother of ACPS

students
285.) Karl Quist, Parent of WAHS, AHS Student
286.) Maya MacMillin, Student, Western Albemarle High School
287.) Sally Duncan, ACPS parent
288.) Matthew Slaats, Parent, White Hall
289.) Liz Licht, Murray and Henley Parent
290.) Greta Slaats, WAHS Student



291.) Caroline Govan, student at Henley middle school
292.) Rachel Showalter, Parent, Jack Jouett District
293.) Rebecca Elliott
294.) Albert Kim, WAHS Parent
295.) Jess Vonn, Student, Western Albemarle HS
296.) Kimberly W Sauerwein, Western Albemarle High School parent, Whitehall District
297.) Anne Ingram, Student,Western Albemarle Highschool
298.) Audrey Miracle, student, J.T. Henley Middle School.
299.) Dana Quist, Parent, Albemarle and Western Albemarle High Schools
300.) Lucy Shadel, student, JT Henley Middle School
301.) Maya Kim, WAHS student
302.) Mary Beth Bowen, Parent, Henley Middle and Brownsville Elementary
303.) Kate Woodbury
304.) Mary McIntyre, ACPS parent and teacher.
305.) Amy Marciniak, Brownsville & Western HS Parent
306.) Elizabeth Barber, parent, woodbrook elementary
307.) Finnegan Driscoll, Henley Middle School student
308.) Riley Evans student at Henley middle school
309.) Sage Evans student at Brownsville Elementary
310.) Clay Cairns, Student, Henley Middle School
311.) Josephine Snably, student, Joseph T. Henley middle-school
312.) Angelina Gao, student, Henley Middle School
313.) Cherish Alberts, concerned public school teacher
314.) Frances Racette, Teacher, Community Lab School
315.) Annie Stup, parent, Scottsville district
316.) Claire Ke, Henley Middle School student
317.) Ryan Woodbury, parent of 3 in Western Albemarle
318.) Philippa Belsches, ACPS parent
319.) ShiLu DeBerry, past student, Henley Middle School
320.) Aubrey Israel Hampton, Parent of ACPS students
321.) Gretchen Martinet, Parent of two future students, Rivanna District

**To add your name, click here https://forms.gle/LwFV6W6E6fuTtgUu5. This will take you to a
Google form. Fill it out and I’ll add your name manually. (We did not want to grant edit access
because it’s a public letter.) Your name will not appear automatically, but it’ll get there! You only
need to fill out one form. Thank you!
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